  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Meeting
April 30, 2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm
The salute to the flag was led by Commissioner Robert Sullivan.
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Commissioner Kevin M Huslinger
Secretary Douglas Mann

Attorney Scott Dow

Other individuals present:
Erick Brissing, Chief SPFD

Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Mark Cronin, Captain Wayne Hose Co.
Charles Larkin, President Wayne Hose Co.

Joseph Robinson Wayne Hose Co.

Public Comment; No individuals present

Minutes of previous meetings Copies of minutes of the meetings held on the following dates were provided to all board members present for tonight’s meeting:

March 26,2020 Regular meeting

There were two changes to the vouchers listed on the last page of the minutes dated March 26, 2020

1. Terbush Plumbing change from $1286.21 to $1286.14

2. Verizon Wireless change from $890.04 to $840.04

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the minutes of the meetings as listed above with the noted changes. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Correspondence read: 
Montefiore/Nyack EAP   EAP brochure

Maintaining a Healthy Relationship in Times of Social Distancing


Supervisors Guide How to support an Employee going through a rough Time


Tips for Effectively Working Remotely throughout the COVID 19 Pandemic

Supervisor’s Role in Supporting and Responding to Employees during COVID-19

Correspondence (cont’d)

Simple Strategies to Improve Your Mental health /throughout the Coronavirus

Fire Districts Mutual of New York 

Update regarding your workers Compensation and VFBL coverage relating to the   COVID – 19 Virus


JP Morgan Lock Box premium remittances

Thank-you Maureen Schulman Retired FDNY Engine 35

Knapp’s Irrigation

         Sprinkler System Startup Spring 2020

DeNoyer Chevrolet Thank you 

Chiefs Report:
Chief Erick Brissing requested to use the petty cash account to purchase the supplies needed for the upcoming annual cleaning squads during the month of May 2020. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the chiefs request to purchase the necessary supplies using the petty cash fund. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Chief Erick Brissing reported to the board about possible computer hacking of fire house computers, however with the computer protection that are in place everything was protected and no information was hacked.
Asst Chief Report:

Assist Chief Kevin Armstrong reported that the Chevrolet Tahoe has had radio and lights installed, there is still some remaining work to be done however the parts are on back order with Goosetown Communications. When parts come in, he will schedule to leave the vehicle at Goosetown to complete the remaining work.

Captains Report:
Wayne Hose Co. Captain Mark Cronin provided copies of the report dated April 30, 2020

18 Tower- drivers side tires are worn will need to be replaced soon

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to have the tires replaced on the front end of 18 Tower. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Discussed the repairs that have been made by Sutphen East to 18 Tower.

18 EQ monitoring a possible air leak with the rear suspension

18 Rescue discussed the location of the tire valve stems will contact RUSCON about    options/pricing

18 Marine New electronics being installed
Fire One will be doing the hose and ladder testing on May 4, & 5 2020 all testing will be done at Station #2

 Captain Mark Cronin indicated that all vehicles are being disinfected after each vehicle return from an alarm.
Presidents Report:
Wayne Hose Co President Charles Larkin provided copies of the Presidents report dated April 30, 2020 to all board members 

The report included the following:

New Members none

Members on Medical Melanie Perri

Members who have resigned: none

Suspended members: none

Members who have been dropped from the rolls none

Members on Leave:

Kenneth Hoyt Military leave July 2019-July 2023


Requests/Upcoming events:

Provided information letters on COVID-19

3 new members, postponed from April company meeting to be sworn in at May meeting now postponed.

Company & Drivers meetings scheduled for May 4, 2020 are cancelled.

RCVFPA meeting scheduled for 5/13/2020 which was to be hosted by Wayne Hose Co #1 has been cancelled.
Haverstraw Chiefs parade scheduled for 5/16/2020 has been cancelled. Band has been cancelled.

Wayne Hose Co #1 Memorial Day Service for 5/25/2020 has been postponed, alternate date TBD. The Town has cancelled the annual Memorial Day services and parade. Announcements made to and posted on social media. Band has been cancelled.

HVVFA Parade scheduled for 6/20/2020 Hs been cancelled. Band has been cancelled.

Wayne Day 2020 scheduled for 7/8-11/2020 has been cancelled. Announcements made to members on social media.

Chairman George Thamsen discussed the voucher that was presented at the March 26, 2020 meeting for reimbursement of expenses for the Chiefs Annual inspection dinner.

The board members discussed about what members did and did not attend this year’s dinner (weather was a factor as it snowed mush of the day) Wayne Hose Company President had a list of who did attend the dinner along with the invited guests that also attended. During the discussion it was also discussed about the remaining balance of what Wayne Hose Co has to pay for the uniforms that were ordered with Harriman Army & Navy store. Many different items were discussed concerning the payment of the bill with Bear Mountain Inn. During the course od of the discussion Commissioner Chris Huslinger stated that he received a phone call from a member of the board to discuss the Chiefs Annual Inspection Dinner expenses as to who the district and the fire company should be paying for, which he did not appreciate.
After some discussion Chairman George Thamsen asked about the paying of the balance of the amount that is owed to Harriman Army Navy for the uniforms in the amount of $4735.56. The chairman asked if the board payed the balance of $4735.56 to help out Wayne Hose Co. to help offset the cost of the Chiefs Annual Inspection Dinner invoice that has already been paid by Wayne Hose Co. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that the fire district pay the outstanding balance of $4735.56 to Harriman Army Navy for the uniforms that have been purchased by Wayne Hose Co. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

President Charles Larkin discussed the swearing in of the three new members: The president has spoken to each of the applicants and they understand that due the current 
situation they will await the time to be notified to be sworn in,
President Charles Larkin provided the three applications for approval by the Board of Fire Commissioners:

Application of Charlene Rosado was read by secretary Douglas Mann. Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the application as read, Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Application of Daniel Fogarty was read by secretary Douglas Mann. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the application as read, Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Application of Osvaldo Flores was read by secretary Douglas Mann. Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the application as read, Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Applications were signed by all board members.
Vouchers: (listed on last page of these minutes) 

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that all vouchers presented at tonight’s meeting be paid if found correct upon audit. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Chairman George Thamsen asked Wayne Hose Co. Member Joseph Robinson if he had anything to bring to the board.
Joseph Robinson just wanted to thank the officers and the board for all the work that has taken place during the Corona Virus pandemic and the various preventative measures that have been put in place to safe guard the membership. Prior to this there were no guidelines in place and all has been handled very well.
Treasurers Report:

Copies of the treasurers’ report for the period of March 27 to April 30, 2020 were provided to the board members. Secretary Douglas Mann reviewed the report with the board of fire commissioners as prepared by Treasurer George Mulligan. The report showed a total beginning balance & receipts of $1,621,632.56 Total disbursements of $68,313.58. leaving a closing balance of $1,553,318.98 The board members reviewed the remainder of the report. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the treasurers report as presented. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously. 
Attorneys’ Report: Attorney Scott Dow spoke about the information concerning the LOSAP points with drills and training being cancelled. There is some guidance that has been put out.
Building: spoke about the exemption concerning the fire district. Would have to be submitted to the town to have any fees waived. Currently waiting for the Architectural Review Board to meet.
Chief Erick Brissing spoke about the FDIC 200 being rescheduled for September. The Chief has received Email that states all deposit will be held for the FDIC  2021.
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to hire the firm of Atzl, Nasher & Zigler to provided the necessary drawings and information to construct a garage /pavilion at 25 N. Liberty dr. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
The board members discussed the possibility of doing the testing of the membership for the anti-bodies of COVID-19. Need to look at the cost and how the board would pay to have this testing of the membership.

Secretary Douglas Mann informed the board members that the 2019 Length of Service Award point totals report has been completed. 

The following resolution was read as follows:

WHERAS, the Fire District is the sponsor of a Length of Service Award Program (LOSAP) on behalf of the Wayne Hose Company#1 in accordance with Article 11-a of the New York State General Municipal Law (GML); and
WHERAS, as required by GML s 219-a(2)c , the Wayne Hose Company #1 has submitted the attached list, certified under oath, of active members of the fire company, including those volunteers who earned at least fifty points during 2019 to qualify for service credit, and

WHERAS, the certification made by the Fire Comp[any includes a statement that the points recorded on the attached list have been tabulated in accordance with the point system adopted by the Fire District to be in effect during calendar year 2019, and to the best of the knowledge of the Fire Company, is true and accurate reflection of the activities performed by the active members, and

WHEREAS, GML s 219-a(2)d requires the Board of Fire Commissioners (Board) to review and approve the attached list, then return it to the Fire Company to be posted for thirty days, and

WHEREAS, the Board has complete4d its review of the attached list; NOW, THEREFORE BE IT 

RESOLVED, that the Board of Fire Commissioners approves the attached list of volunteer firefighters of the Wayne Hose Company #1 and the points earned by these firefighters during calendar year 2019, and be it further

Resolved that a copy of this resolution and the attached list shall be returned to the Fire Company for posting for a minimum of thirty days

Commissioner Robert Sullivan raised the motion to approve, Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion, and roll call vote of the board was as follows:

Commissioner George Thamsen                  AYE

Commissioner Christopher Huslinger          AYE

Commissioner Robert Sullivan                    AYE

Commissioner Fred Hardin                          AYE
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger                  AYE

The resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted   Dated 30 April 2020

Secretary Douglas Mann will contact Rockland Family Medical care about the possibility of starting the physicals beginning in June 2020

The board discussed the work that is being done concerning the disinfecting of the vehicles after each call. Malibu Detailing would be available to do a complete disinfecting of the vehicles and the radio room Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the offer by Malibu Detailing to sanitize the vehicles and the radio room. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Commissioner Robert Sullivan will obtain prices to have the undercoating of the 18 MPV.

Commissioner Chris Huslinger reported that the boiler inspection has been postponed and rescheduled for June 18 2020

CCI will begin working on setting up the computer for the identification cards in the computer room at station #2

Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:33pm

Respectfully submitted

Douglas C. Mann

Secretary

	Vouchers  April 30,2020
	

	Advantage Auto Repair
	$385.95

	
	$46.95

	Atzl Nasher Zigler
	$843.75

	
	$2,527.50

	Alpha Fire Suppresion Systems Inc
	$300.00

	Auto Pro, LLC
	$55.66

	Carlo Minuto Carting Co.
	$132.00

	
	$84.00

	Denise Cleaning Service
	$1,120.00

	
	

	Global Montello
	$338.97

	
	

	Municipal Emergency Services
	$179.20

	Orange & Rockland 
	$1,118.65

	
	$67.69

	
	$1,026.57

	Pepsi Cola
	$91.00

	
	

	RUSCON Truck Service & Equipment Co. 
	$5,449.00

	
	

	Safe Harbors Haverstraw
	$33.62

	Samalot Marine Inc
	$14,254.92

	State Line Fire & Safety 
	$44.00

	
	$165.00

	SUEZ NY 
	$33,831.40

	
	$246.93

	
	$29.72

	
	

	Sylvia Welch
	$1,020.00

	TD Bank (Carbonite Backup)
	$83.99

	
	

	Touch of Green of Rockland Inc
	$537.00

	Verizon   786-5870
	$334.08

	              942-0844
	$480.60

	
	

	VESO Life
	$972.13

	Verizon wireless
	$888.31

	
	

	Total
	$66,688.59


